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SUSTAINABILITY REPORT 
 

 
 

The Board of Directors (“Board”) of M Development Ltd (“Company”) refers to its announcements 
dated 7 September 2017 and 7 December 2018 and wishes to informed Shareholders that the Group 
will be not releasing a sustainability report under Rules 711A and 711B of the listing manual (“Listing 
Manual”) of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”) for the financial year ended 
31 December 2018, in view of the following reasons: 
 
(a) as announced by the Company on 7 September 2017, the SGX-ST has deemed the Company to 

be a cash company under Rule 1018 of the Listing Manual; and 
 
(b) as announced on by the Company on 7 December 2018, pursuant to Rule 1018(2) of the Listing 

Manual of SGX-ST, the Company will be removed from the Official List of SGX-ST and a cash exit 
offer in accordance with Rule 1309 should be made to Shareholders within 6 months. 

 
The Company will make further announcement(s) in the event of any material development in the 
affairs of the Group from time to time in accordance with the Listing Manual. 
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